
 

 
 
 

To: Dublin Community Development Committee 

From: Kyle Kridler, Economic Development Administrator 

Date: October 25, 2018 

Re: Commercial Façade Improvement Program Application – 24 S. High St. 

 
Background 

In August of 2018, staff presented to the Community Development Committee (CDC) on the first 
two applications for the Commercial Façade Improvement Program.   This process resulted in Dublin 
City Council approving the two applications totaling $25,000 in grant money matching the $25,000+ 
in private investment into the two historic facades. This initial grant encouraged additional 
investment to these properties and has helped to gain interest in the program from other building 
owners in Historic Dublin. 
 
Application 

24 South High Street 

Staff received initial interest from the owners of 24 South High Street, longtime home of the Dublin 
Barber Shoppe, in September of 2018. The proposed work will not require review/approval by the 
Architectural Review Board due to the selected material and aesthetics in alignment with existing 
and historic guidelines.  Staff believes that 24 South High’s proposal meets the guidelines for the 
Commercial Façade Improvement Program and allows for additional investment to the interior of the 
building (see 24 S. High grant application attached). 

 
1. Roof, Gutter & Shingle Replacement 

Due to the age and condition of the building’s metal roof and fascia along with the inappropriate 
use of asphalt shingles, the applicant is proposing to replace the roof, gutters and remove the 
existing shingles.  This project will preserve the building’s structural longevity and enhance its 
appearance along High Street. 
 
Restoration of Historical Facades & Restoration of Historic Features (Guidelines Document) 
 

Recommendation 

Staff believes that the application meets the guidelines and intent of the Commercial Façade 
Improvement Program.  This projects encourages investment into Historic Dublin, adds to the 
character and aesthetics within the District and will enable the building owner to make further 
renovations to their second story, thereby creating desirable office space. 
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